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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Welcome to the June 2023 issue of the Philippine Journal of 
Pathology. Congratulations to the editorial staff for another 
publication.

The Board of Governors of the Philippine Society of 
Pathologists would like to encourage our junior and regular 
members to continuously submit papers for publication, 
be it a research work or interesting case reports or series. Let 
our society recognize your output. We may all learn a thing 
or two from your scholarly work.

Three years after the COVID-19 pandemic, we have reverted 
to our normal life style. Most of the restrictions during the 
pandemic have been lifted. Mobility of people is evident. 
We can start collaborating with colleagues for ideas and 
topics and to gather clinical data in order to produce 
quality publication.

The Philippine Society of Pathologists will always support 
the endeavor of the PJP editorial team in achieving its goal 
of publishing wonderful and relevant articles related to 
Pathology and Laboratory Medicine.

Let us prove to the world that the Filipinos can deliver high-
caliber and timely publication. 

Mabuhay tayong lahat!

Alan T. Koa, MD, FPSP
President, Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc.


